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SATURDAY, MAY 14, 2022 

SOUTH WINDSOR PLANNING & ZONING COMMISSION 

The following actions were taken at the Regular Meeting of the South Windsor Planning & 

Zoning Commission on Tuesday, May 10, 2022:  

1. Approved with modifications Appl. 22-15P, Lightning Fitness Expansion, 85 Nutmeg 

Road – request for a modification to the Special Exception approval to increase the 

recreational square footage form 24,000 sf to 28,000 sf, on property located at 85 Nutmeg 

Road, I zone 

1. Denied Appl. 22-12P, J.E. Shepard Company– request for renewal of a 2-year temporary 

and conditional permit (Section 2.13.a) to allow a modular office at 185 Governor’s 

Highway, I zone 

  

 

                    Bart Pacekonis, Chairman 

              

 

 

 


